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January 25, 2006                                                                                      Via Facsimile
Honourable Stan Struthers

Minister of Conservation

Legislative Building

450 Broadway Avenue

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0V8

945-3586 (f)

Tracey Braun, Director

Environmental Assessment & Licensing 

Manitoba Conservation

Suite 160 – 123 Main Street

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5

945-5229 (f)

RE: PEMBINA VALLEY WATER COOPERATIVE INC. – SUPPLEMENTAL GROUNDWATER SUPPLY SYSTEM (Public Registry File 5156.00)

Dear Mr. Struthers and Ms. Braun:

SOS has briefly reviewed the proposal to divert 50 L/s of water from the Sandilands area to Morris and eventually into the Pembina Valley Water Cooperative (PVWC) water distribution network. The proposal appears to be deficient as it barely meets the informational requirements as set out by Manitoba Regulation 163/88. We are very concerned with PVWC’s intent and request you to direct the Clean Environment Commission to conduct a public hearing for this project. Briefly, some of our reasons are as follows:

1) The Agissiz Sandilands Uplands is an ecological gem and is the source of five major watersheds in the province, namely the Seine River, along with the Brokenhead River, Whitemouth River, Rat River and Cooks Creek. Kennedy and Woodbury (2005) suggest that the Sandstone and Carbonate Aquifers (two major and very important aquifers in south central Manitoba) obtains most of its recharge from the Sandilands Uplands area. (Kennedy, P and Woodbury, A. 2005, Sustainability of the Bedrock Aquifer Systems in South-Central Manitoba: Implications for Large-Scale Modeling Canadian Water Resources Journal, Vol 30(4) 281-296).

2) The proposal admits, “Given that the aquifer system is essentially undeveloped and very little information is available on the response of the aquifer to pumping, the estimation of a safe or sustainable yield is considered unwarranted and imprudent at the time.”  SOS believes that this statement goes against the precautionary principle. We would immediately refuse the proposal because of the following information gaps:

· Discharge rates to surface water systems are not factored into the estimated annual recharge rate;

· Dismissal of interactions between the upper sand unit aquifer and lower sand unit aquifer, which may have an impact on the surface environment;

· A drought analysis has not been performed;

· The approximately 96 kilometers of pipeline will cross numerous rivers, streams and creeks and will invariably impact fish habitat areas.

3) The proposal fails to provide an accurate reason why PVWC needs more water. Current water use figures (or water budget) for the PVWC supply region are not provided nor are predictions for future use. Alternative water supply options, including soft paths and demand side management are not provided in this proposal.

4) The public involvement program invoked by PVWC was deficient, as it limited participation to municipal officials.

5) Larger public policy issues have not been addressed. These include:

· Setting precedence for allowing other large users to extract water from this significant aquatic ecosystem;

· Removing and diverting water from one sub-basin to another as certain portions of the aquifer may be situated in the Winnipeg River and/or Lake Winnipeg sub-basins. This would be a direct violation of the Water Resources Protection Act;

· Source protection measures as proposed through the Water Protection Act, have not been enabled, which could positively affect the availability of clean water in the PVWS distribution area;

· Manitoba Water Stewardship has placed heavy emphasis on watershed planning. The proposal does not take into account what plans are in place and what plans are to be developed;

· The requirement to set a minimum instream flow on the Red River at the US/Canada border.

SOS is calling for a Clean Environment Commission hearing. We request that the proponent develop a full Environmental Impact Statement (EIS), and ask that we participate in the development of guidelines for the preparation of the EIS. 

We urge you to respond favourably to our requests and that you continue to protect Manitoba’s valuable water resources.

Sincerely,

Serge LaRochelle

Member of the Board of Directors,

Save our Seine 

cc. Honourable Steve Ashton, Minister of Water Stewardship

P.O. Box 83, 208 Provencher Blvd., Winnipeg, MB, R2H 3B4          Telephone (204) 470-9247
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